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Event Artillery Regulations
It is each participant’s responsibility to also comply with the General Event Regulations of the Palmetto Battalion. 

Due to new authenticity standards only full scale 57” diameter wheel cannon shall be allowed in the Confederate fortifications. No mortars or Gatling guns will be allowed in the Confederate fortifications. They may attend but must play federal. Mountain howitzers are by invitation only with the approval of the Palmetto Battalion Commander and Artillery Commander.

Full Artillery Bounty for the first four 57” wheel Federal and C.S.A. cannon (8 total) and crews pre-registered on or before April 15th will be paid. Pre-registration must include registration for a minimum crew of six artillerymen and at least one NCO or Officer (6 total). The gun and crew shall participate in all scheduled battles to qualify for the full bounty to be paid at the end of the event. Partial bounties may be available on a case by case basis but only for pre-registered units.
As each pre-registration is received for the above described 8 guns, it will be assigned the number corresponding to its order of receipt. An e-mail acknowledging acceptance and with the number of the order in which it was received will be sent to the pre-registration contact and the Palmetto Battalion Commander.

$100.00 bounty will be paid to each of the first 8 cannon.

Print two copies of the bounty e-mail and present one each at the time of your arrival to the Battle For Columbia treasurer and the Palmetto Battalion Artillery Commander so he will know your piece and crew are on site and the BFC treasurer will issue the bounty checks on Sunday after the battle at the reenactor registration gate.
SAFETY

(All participants will adhere to Palmetto Battalion Safety Regulations)

For safety, authenticity, and uniformity, the Hardee Drill, aka First Confederate Drill, Patton (federal Drill) or the National Civil War Artillery Association Drill is suggested. The misfire drill from any of the above is mandatory.  Gun and drill inspections must be deemed safe and appropriate before the piece will be allowed on the field.

Upon arrival at the event, all cannon/carriage, limbers, and caissons will undergo a general safety inspection conducted by the Artillery Safety Officer.   The Artillery Safety Officer will conduct all safety inspections on cannon and related equipment as well as any period black powder muskets and revolvers prior to all engagements. All participants shall report to him for all safety matters.
Due to liability issues, NO CHARGES will be rolled at the event site.  Each Battery will be expected to have pre-rolled enough charges to support two one hour battles (minimum 20 rounds)

Artillerymen are requested to not carry muskets (long arms) during an engagement, as was appropriate for this period of history. It is the Infantry’s role to support and protect the guns during battle.

Due to safety issues, only NCOs and Officers shall carry revolvers on the field during an engagement (no shoulder stocked revolvers are allowed).

Camping Guidelines:

No vehicles, visible coolers or modern convenience are allowed in camp between one half hour prior to and after gates are open to the public.  There will be no exceptions!
